Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting
Monday, August 4, 2008

The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, August 4, 2008 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.

Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Jeff Fogleman, Ricky Honeycutt and Jamie Joseph.

Council Members Absent: Lee Lovette.

Also Present: Manager Earp, Atty. Charlie Davis.
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:01 p.m.  The Mayor informed the Council that Mr. Lovette was absent because of a medical situation and read a thank you card from him for the flowers and cards sent by the Council and staff.
Public Hearings
CDBG Grant Application for a Community Revitalization Project

The Town Council held a Public Hearing on a CDBG Grant Application for a rehabilitation project in the amount of $680,163.  The Mayor called the Public Hearing to order at 7:04 pm.  Michael Walser with Hobbs, Upchurch & Associates, P.A. gave an overview of the grant application.  He explained that it will be a community revitalization grant for the Oakwood Drive, River Street, Elk Street, Short Street and King Street section of Town.  The match that would be required from the town would be $140,837.  Mr. Walser stated that this project should score out very high and felt the town had a strong application for funding.  With no further discussion by the Council or members of the public, the Mayor closed the public hearing at 7:13 pm.




Possible Changes to the TOWN CODE OF ORDINANCES Regarding Title VII Traffic Code; Traffic Schedules- Schedule V. Truck Routes
The Town Council held a public hearing regarding possible changes to the TOWN CODE OF ORDINANCES regarding Title VII Traffic Code; Traffic Schedules- Schedule V. Truck Routes.  The Mayor called the public hearing to order at 7:14 pm. Manager Earp talked with the Council concerning the issues with the current ordinance regarding enforcement, safety and citizen concerns along the 49N and Keck Road areas of Town.  There were several citizens who spoke at the public hearing and voiced their concerns.  Jessie Raines of 414 Rolling Road stated that he took issue with large trucks turning at Coldspring and running into his yard and on his grass; the commercial trucks (Pepsi, beer, gas tankers etc.) are using Keck Road to get to Cindy’s Market on 49.
 He stated that he does not have a problem with neighbors and trucks; the thru traffic is his concern. Maurice Tippett of 628 Keck Road stated that he has concerns with thru traffic and with neighboring property owners who park semis on Keck.  He stated that the noise created by the trucks is a problem for him. Police Chief Felts stated that the Town needs to have an ordinance that is enforceable and fair.  He also stated that he did not like putting citizens who live in the neighborhood and use large trucks to make a living at a disadvantage.  Sue Tippett of 628 Keck Road spoke of a little old lady in the neighborhood; she has to help her put the dirt back in her yard after the trucks run thru it.  Manager Earp asked Council for input into a draft amendment to the ordinance.  He stated that he would bring back to the Council some recommendations at their next meeting and plan to hold another public hearing before the Council took an official vote on any changes.   After Council discussion and with no further public comment the mayor closed the public hearing at7:47 pm.


Consent Agenda: The Council reviewed the following items:
-Previous Meeting’s Minutes:
July 7, 2008







-Resolution for fallen soldier Corporal Pruitt Allen Rainey

-Certificate of Deposit Documentation from Mid-Carolina Bank

Councilman Honeycutt made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Motion carried

 4-0.
New Business 
Consideration of Authorizing Resolution and Certification for CDBG Rehabilitation Grant- After discussion, Councilman Fogleman made a motion to approve. Motion Carried 4-0.
Consideration of Request to Reschedule Public Hearing for Conditional Zoning-

Manager Earp explained that he did not make the original deadline for advertisement to hold the public hearing as originally scheduled and asked the Council to set a new public hearing date.  After discussion, Councilman Joseph made a motion to set the public hearing date as September 2, 2008. Motion carried 4-0.

Consideration of New Waste Water Treatment Agreement- After reviewing the updated agreement, the Council felt satisfied that the one million gallon a day allocation, with the ability to request an additional million gallons a day, met their approval.  Councilman Honeycutt made a motion to approve the agreement as presented.  The motion carried 4-0.
Requests concerning adjustment to Civic Center rental fees from: The Council heard two request concerning reduction of rental fees for the Haw River Civic Center.  The council took the following action:  

Alamance Reads III Cooking Contest Committee
After discussion, Mayor Boggs made a motion to approve request to waive the fees for this event. Motion failed on a vote of 2-2 (Boggs and Joseph for; Honeycutt and Fogleman against).  No further action was taken.
Mebane Acting Company, Inc (non- profit)
After discussion, Councilman Honeycutt made a motion to deny request to allow group to pay the in-town rate for this event. Motion failed on a vote of 2-2 (Boggs and Joseph against; Honeycutt and Fogleman for).  No further action was taken.
Review and Discussion of an Alternative Gas Purchase Option with GoGas Universal- Manager Earp explained how the program works and stated that it would save the Town approximately $2500 a year.  Councilman Honeycutt expressed that he understood that the Town would save money, but felt that our current supplier, Payne Oil, has been a good community partner.  He felt that during our relationship with them, they had gone above and beyond to help the Town.  He also stated that since they were a Haw River company we should continue to support them.  Councilman Honeycutt made a motion to not participate with the GoGas Universal Program. That motion failed with a vote of 2-2 (Boggs and Joseph against; Honeycutt and Fogleman for).  No further action was taken.
Review and Discussion of Request for Proposal received Concerning the Depository Account (Banking Services) for the Town of Haw River.  Manager Earp asked the Council to consider tabling this issue until a committee of staff and Council Representatives could meet and review proposals in detail and then have the committee make a recommendation to the full Council.  Mayor Boggs and Councilman Honeycutt were named to the committee.  Councilman Joseph made a motion to table item until next meeting. Motion carried 3-1.
Presentation and Approval of the 2007-2008 fiscal year-end Budget Adjustments- Manager Earp presented all line item transfers, funds transfers and budget amendments that were processed to finish the 2007-2008 fiscal year.  After review and discussion of the adjustments, Councilman Honeycutt made a motion to approve as presented.  The motion carried 4-0.    
Manager’s Update:  Upon request of the Mayor, Manager Earp reported that the negotiations with T.J. Cole to “swap a ROW” have not been successful and that we may have to pursue the original plan of having him remove the building currently encroaching on the towns ROW into the property.  The Council agreed with that plan of action if needed. Upon request of Councilman Joseph, Manager Earp gave the Council a proposed time line on the purchase of the fire truck.  The specifications for the truck should be developed by the middle of August, and the RFP will be issued; he hopes to have them back in September to present to the Council in October.  At that time they could consider ordering or holding off on the purchase until January.  Manager Earp also updated the Council on 800 MGZ radio purchase and work with PTCOG on annexation plan.
Announcements 
None
Open Forum 
None
Adjourn 8:28 Councilman Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0 
_________________________________

______________________________
Mayor






Town Clerk
